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Report on “Hair Donation Camp” organized by N.S.S. Unit 

[Academic Year 2021 – 2022] 

The National Service Scheme Unit of our institution has been consistently engaged in various social welfare 

activities, aiming to fulfill our social obligations. One such meaningful event was the Hair Donation Camp 

organized on October 29, 2022. We recognize the profound physiological and emotional impact that hair 

loss has on cancer patients, which can often hinder their chances of recovery. 

To address this issue, our NSs unit collaborated with the Inner Wheel Club Latur to host a hair donation 

camp right here on our college campus. The goal was to collect hair from generous donors to create wigs 

for cancer patients. In the lead-up to the event, both the institution and the Inner Wheel Club Latur 

launched an extensive publicity campaign, appealing to individuals to participate in this noble cause. 

To make the event even more special, we were honored to have the then Mayor of Latur Municipal 

Corporation, Honourable Shri. Vikrantji Gojamgunde, as our Chief Guest. His presence added significance 

to the occasion and served as an inspiration for everyone to contribute to this cause. Together, we 

demonstrated the power of compassion and unity in making a positive impact on the lives of those facing 

the challenges of cancer. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Some Moments of the Event Captured 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Mayor Shri. Vikrantji Gojamgunde Addressing the Camp 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Word of Praise from Chief Guest Mayor Shri. Vikrantji Gojamgunde 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



On the auspicious day of October 29, 2021, our gathering was graced by the presence of several esteemed 

individuals who came together to support a noble cause. Among those present were Smt. Basantibai Joshi, 

the President of Shree Harihar Pratisthan, along with Vice President Mrs. Kirti Joshi, and Secretary Shri 

Dhanraj Joshi. This event also saw the participation of dedicated members of Shri. Harihar Pratisthan, as 

well as the entire teaching and non-teaching staff of our institution. The NSS volunteers and our fellow 

students, eager to make a difference, also joined in. 

The occasion was made even more remarkable with the attendance of Dr. Mamta Joshi, our Club 

President, and Mrs. Rupa Shirsikar, who served as the Club Secretary. They were accompanied by fellow 

members of the Inner Wheel Club Latur, who shared our commitment to this significant cause. 

We were truly honored to have Mayor Shri. Vikrant Gojamgunde among us, and his words of appreciation 

were a source of motivation for everyone involved. His praise for the activity and his congratulations to the 

College, the NSS unit, and the Inner Wheel Club reflected the collective efforts of all those who came 

together to make this initiative a success. This event was a testament to what can be achieved when a 

community unites for a greater good. 

 


